
aly caused by the introduction of
rolling deadlines for applications
and the closure of the AHRC’s ap-
plication system for 10 weeks while
it was moved to the research coun-
cils’ Shared Services Centre.

The effect of the closure is also
reflected in the number of applica-
tions to the AHRC, which tumbled
from 1,513 in 2009-10 to just 534
in 2010-11. But the total amount the
AHRC gave out, excluding fellow-
ships, only fell from £3


